
EIDES PAC Meeting – May 3, 2022 7:00pm  

In attendance:  
Carolyn Doyle, Frank Lento, Sheri Earl, Laura-Lee Phillips, Anne-Charlotte Sawatzky, Trena Drotar, Jodi 
Erbacher, Tanya Bossio, Chris David, Rebekah Paetzold, Amy Hare, Janet Kuijt, Amber David, Ruby 
Yan, Jenna Scott, Mark Elson, Lenka H, Jen Jim Noah 
 
 Adopt Agenda: Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes: 

1. Charlie 
2. Jodi 

1. Sheri 
2. Jodi 

3. Actions from previous meeting: Mel F sent a thank you for PAC support towards outdoor education 
class. 

4. Principal’s Report:  
Thank you for Staff appreciation lunch and gift 
25 classrooms including 6 French Immersion this coming school year – all students interested were 
accepted 
Staff and noon hour postings are up 
IDES approved for Wild School Program – 3 year initiative to support outdoor learning, ecological literacy, 
and to build connections to conservation in the community 
60 students for Ready, Set, Learn and will be led by Grade 6 
60 students for Coding Club 
Rainbow Fish – project started last year with Fernie Pride to support inclusion. Will paint 540+ rainbow 
fishes for the fences 
Lenka – Grade 6 students registration required for high school? Laura-Lee can send out the link to Grade 
6 parents 
Upcoming Dates: 

 
5. Treasurer’s Report: *please refer to treasurer reports for details : Sheri Earl 
Money in: Earth day Fundraiser, Spring Plant 
Money out: Classroom supplies, Radish & Patch fundraiser, planners, running club, Wild voices 
Outstanding cheques: classroom supplies, Rocky Mtn. Choc 
Funds available: $19,119.68 
Within Budget: Yes 
 
6. Trustee’s Report: Frank Lento  
Superintendent position filled; Human Resources is working on staffing for upcoming school year 
Budget to be approved by Ministry June 30th 
Meeting with Ministry this week to discuss Middle School 



 
7. DPAC (District PAC): Chris David 
Presentation May 24th by Gary Anaka 
Ministry of Health has food guidelines, schools are required to follow and may impact IDES (pizza day) 
Expecting check from DPAC for Teacher Gift 
 
8. Expansion Update: Charlie Sawatzky  
Start putting fences up for construction next Monday 
Building permit approved, trades mostly secured can start with foundation work 
Still working on bus route/pick up/drop off. Expansion off one way street and parking restriction on east 
side of 2nd ave. Still looking for traffic solutions with designer. Still waiting on agreement.  
Ideas from PAC meeting regarding traffic concern on 2nd ave: Initiate positive campaign to walk/bike and 
review % students taking bus, staggered start time, move sidewalk to widen up the road, closing 2nd ave 
parking all together, moving buses to 13th, quick drop off zone on 13th in place of bus parking, 
PAC/Teacher education for a period of time during drop off/pick up 
 
9. OTHER BUSINESS:  

a. 1 to 1 reading money request – Jeff Boyd 
Program has kicked off. Would like to update the books available to readers. Requesting $150 
from PAC for support. Ruby motion, Sheri second. Motion passed 
 

b. Bike Rodeo (May 26) – Ruby Yan 
Event for K- Grade 2. Kids are encouraged to have their bike to school (or scooter) and an 
opportunity to have bike and helmet checks, complete some obstacles and have a treat 
afterwards.  
Volunteers required – 14-16 Please reach out to Ruby rubee84@yahoo.ca or Carolyn. 
Fire Department- Prefer in person if possible, if not we can use a video presentation. 
Bike Tech- Carolyn is reaching out to technicians to support the day of 
Freezies- continue with this treat 
 

c. Book Fair (May 31) – Carolyn Giffin 
Will attend Book Fair webinar with Mary Groeneweg.  
Will require more volunteers and will happen on plant pick up date 
 

d. Fundraisers (Plant)- Jodi Erbacher 
Orders for plants have been coming in. Reminder email will be sent out next week. Orders due 
May 16th 

Will also look for volunteers to hand out and off load plants. Maybe same volunteers as book fair? 
 

e. PAC event for spring 2022 (Family picnic/BBQ June 7)- Carolyn  
Time of event: 4:30-6:30 Highly encourage family, staff and community members to come out. 
Will require volunteers. Charlie shared areas available to be used for event. Potential primary 
area for location 
 

f. Change PAC meeting to Wednesday June 8 - Carolyn 
Date change confirmed 
 

g. New exec (Vice President)- Carolyn  
Will vote in June meeting.  
Send Carolyn a message if interested 
Meeting adjourn: 8:00pm 
Next meeting: Wed June 8th @ 7pm 

mailto:rubee84@yahoo.ca

